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From: Eleanor Nicholson  
Sent: 08 September 2020 10:20 
To: Gavin Sylvester @east-northamptonshire.gov.uk> 
Cc -northamptonshire.gov.uk 
Subject: Augean - ENRMF Western Extension DCO -draft Statement of Community Consultation 
 
Mr G Sylvester 
East Northants District Council  
Cedar Drive 
Thrapston 
Northamptonshire 
NN14 4LZ 
 
 
8 September 2020 
 
 
Dear Gavin, 
 
Proposed Western Extension, East Northants Resource Management Facility, Stamford Road, 
Northamptonshire. 
 
Consultation Draft of the Pre-application Statement of Community Consultation 
 
I am writing to you regarding the proposed Development Consent Order application for the 
alteration and construction of hazardous waste and low level radioactive waste facilities at the East 
Northants Resource Management Facility (ENRMF).  
 
In accordance with S47 of the Planning Act 2008 (the 2008 Act), Augean has a duty to consult with 
the local community about the proposed development prior to submitting the Development Consent 
Order (DCO) application.  
 
With reference to S47(1) of the 2008 Act, the proposed methodology for consulting the local 
community is set out in the Statement of Community Consultation (SoCC).  
 
S47(2) of the 2008 Act identifies that consultation on the SoCC shall take place with the local 
authority. Although Northamptonshire County Council are the local authority for the proposed 
development at present, we are aware of the forthcoming change to create the unitary authority of 
North Northamptonshire and therefore feel that it is both important and prudent to seek advice 
from East Northants District Council as well.  
 
Please find attached the draft SoCC.  We should be grateful if you would review the proposals in the 
draft and let us have your views on whether the proposals should be changed, and if so how, or 
whether you consider that the proposals are appropriate.  Your comments, however major or minor 
are welcomed and valued.   
 
S47(3) of the 2008 Act requires the draft SoCC is consulted for 28 days. We would be grateful if you 
would provide your comments to us by 6 October 2020 at the latest. 
 
Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 



Kind regards 
 
Eleanor  
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
Eleanor Nicholson 
Managing Partner 
Jennings Nicholson Associates 
52 The Tannery 
Lawrence Street 
YORK 
YO10 3WH 
01904 629210 

 

 
  



From: Eleanor Nicholson  
Sent: 08 September 2020 10:20 

@northamptonshire.gov.uk 
Subject: Augean - ENRMF Western Extension DCO -draft Statement of Community Consultation 
 
Mr P Watson 
Northamptonshire County Council 
One Angel Square 
Angel Street 
Northampton 
NN1 1ED 
 
 
BY EMAIL ONLY to  
 
 
8 September 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Phil, 
 
Proposed Western Extension, East Northants Resource Management Facility, Stamford Road, 
Northamptonshire. 
 
Consultation Draft of the Pre-application Statement of Community Consultation 
 
I am writing to you regarding the proposed Development Consent Order application for the 
alteration and construction of hazardous waste and low level radioactive waste facilities at the East 
Northants Resource Management Facility (ENRMF).  
 
In accordance with S47 of the Planning Act 2008 (the 2008 Act), Augean has a duty to consult with 
the local community about the proposed development prior to submitting the Development Consent 
Order (DCO) application.  
 
With reference to S47(1) of the 2008 Act, the proposed methodology for consulting the local 
community is set out in the Statement of Community Consultation (SoCC). S47(2) of the 2008 Act 
identifies that consultation should take place on the SoCC with the local authority.  
 
With reference to S43(1) of the 2008 Act, Northamptonshire County Council are the local authority 
for the proposed development. 
 
Please find attached the draft SoCC.  We should be grateful if you would review the proposals in the 
draft and let us have your views on whether the proposals should be changed, and if so how, or 
whether you consider that the proposals are appropriate.  Your comments, however major or minor 
are welcomed and valued.   
 
Due to the forthcoming change to create the unitary authority of North Northamptonshire we also 
have requested comments on the draft SoCC from East Northants District Council.  We also have 
requested the views of the members of the Kings Cliffe Liaison Group as discussed at the recent 



meeting. When we have received all the comments we shall revise and finalise the SoCC for 
publication and circulation. 
 
S47(3) of the 2008 Act requires the draft SoCC is consulted on for 28 days. We would be grateful if 
you would provide your comments to us by 6 October 2020 at the latest. 
 
Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me 
 
With kind regards 
 
Eleanor 
 
 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
Eleanor Nicholson 
Managing Partner 
Jennings Nicholson Associates 
52 The Tannery 
Lawrence Street 
YORK 
YO10 3WH 
01904 629210 

 

 
  



EXAMPLE 
From: Eleanor Nicholson  
Sent: 08 September 2020 
To:  
Subject: Augean - ENRMF Western Extension DCO -draft Statement of Community Consultation 
 
Dear  
 
Proposed Western Extension, East Northants Resource Management Facility, Stamford Road, 
Northamptonshire. 
 
Consultation Draft of the Pre-application Statement of Community Consultation 
 
 
As discussed during the Liaison Group meeting, the planning process for a Development Consent 
Order to extend the ENRMF to the west has been started.   
 
As explained as part of the planning process, Augean has a statutory obligation to consult with the 
local community and as part of that process we are required to set out clearly in a Statement of 
Community Consultation (SoCC) how, when, where and with whom we will consult and how the 
local community can participate.  
 
The purpose of this letter is to seek your views on the draft proposals for consultation.  We would be 
grateful if you would review the proposals for consultation in the attached draft SoCC and let us 
have your views on whether the proposals should be changed, and if so how, or whether you 
consider that the proposals are appropriate.  Your comments, however major or minor are 
welcomed and valued.  
 
The draft SoCC is informed by the experience gained from the extensive and on-going consultation 
associated with the ENRMF.  It follows guidance set out by Government, National Infrastructure 
Planning and the District and County Council’s Statements of Community Involvement, and other 
government agency guidance, as well as the Augean Corporate Social Responsibility Policy.   
 
At present there is the added complexity of taking account of Covid 19 but if possible we would 
prefer to give the local community the opportunity to come and find out more about the proposals 
and discuss them with us in person in a safe way.   
 
Matters that we would be grateful for your consideration and views include:  
 

• Are the sources of information and methods of consultation satisfactory?  Do you have any 
further suggestions to add? 

• Will the public exhibition venues meet the accessibility needs of the local community?  Are 
there any other suggestions that may need consideration? The text has been altered to 
include the idea of an exhibition at Easton on the Hill instead of at Duddington which may be 
too small to allow for social distancing. All venues will have to be subject to risk assessments 
that take account of necessary measures in place because of Covid 19 

• Do the suggested document inspection locations meet the accessibility needs of the local 
community?  Might it be better to just make the documents accessible at ENDC rather than 
at NCC? Do you have any suggestions for a suitable location in Kings Cliffe? 

• Are the suggestions for arrangements taking account of Covid 19 satisfactory?  What about 
the proposed alternative arrangements if public exhibitions are not possible? 



 
I would be grateful for any comments as soon as possible but certainly before 6 October 2020. 
 
We are undertaking a formal consultation with Northamptonshire County Council and East 
Northants District Council about the SoCC.  Once we have collated all the comments we will circulate 
and publish the finalised SoCC and will send you a copy. 
 
Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me 
 
With kind regards 
 
Eleanor 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
Eleanor Nicholson 
Managing Partner 
Jennings Nicholson Associates 
52 The Tannery 
Lawrence Street 
YORK 
YO10 3WH 
01904 629210 

 

 
 



From: Fiona Cowan   
Sent: 21 September 2020 10:32 
To: Eleanor Nicholson > 
Cc: Collyweston Parish Council  
Subject: Re: Augean - ENRMF Western Extension DCO -draft Statement of Community Consultation 
Importance: High 
 

Dear Eleanor, 
 
Thank you for sending me the draft SCC.  
 
Clearly, several dates in the document remain 'to be confirmed' because nobody can 
be 100% sure what Covid-19 restrictions will be in place in the future. However, the 
public exhibitions - one of them in Collyweston village hall - and an Open Day at the 
Kings Cliffe site are planned for 'November 2020'.  
 

Given the copy deadlines for Collyweston News, delivered free to every household in 
Collyweston, please note that any event in November will need to be as confirmed 
as it can be before mid-October in order to reach all Collyweston residents.  I 
appreciate that the company's newsletter is also delivered to every household, but 
realistically it will not read as keenly as the more general community magazine.  
  
The map that clarifies the 2 consultation Zones, A and B, doesn't have any 
parish/village named on it, nor is the site itself marked.  I am left to assume that 
Collyweston is in Zone A!  
 

Kind regards, 
 

Fiona Cowan 
  



From: Jo Williams <   
Sent: 22 September 2020 16:31 
To: Eleanor Nicholson > 
Cc: Peter Kerruish ; Anne Chamberlain 

 
Subject: Feedback from Apethorpe Village on Augean Community Engagement Plan. 
 

Dear Eleanor, 
 
I have circulated your information brochure to Apethorpe residents and have requested feedback on 
Aegean’s proposed community engagement plan.  On behalf of the village, I can make the following 
observations: 

1)      As COVID has not abated many of our parishioners would not want to turn out to view the 
proposed plans in any public environment, i.e. village halls etc.  Therefore, in current conditions 
‘normal’ routes of engagement are not considered to be an effective method of obtaining public 
interaction or views.   

2)      We suggest that you utilise digital media and engagement tactics.  We think that your website is 
currently a bit of a missed opportunity. It provides a formal, fixed state, top-level, one-way information 
flow.  We recommend the addition of interactive pages with a community focus where people can 
interact with you and ask questions.  We suggest that the modeling (and presentations) which you are 
proposing to use in the village hall scenarios are digitalised and displayed online. We believe that this 
would enable Augean to communicate with the local community in both the short and longer term.  It 
would be especially helpful if you could enable interactive Q&As. 

3)      We also suggest that you host a number of zoom ‘conferences’. You could give out various dates 
and the parishes could inform their residents when these are available.  You could then use your digital 
displays to engage, inform and receive feedback. 

Hope this is helpful. 
 
Best Regards, 
 
Jo Williams, Clerk to Apethorpe Village Meeting. 

 
  



From:  
Sent: 02 October 2020 13:29 
To: Eleanor Nicholson > 
Subject: Re: Augean - ENRMF Western Extension DCO -draft Statement of Community Consultation 
 
Afternoon Eleanor, 
 
Just to let you know Yarwell Village Hall is available if of any use to you to exhibit to the people in 
our area. The contact details are Catherine Voyle, Chairperson of the Village Hall, 
email:catherine.voyle@yarwellparishcouncil.org.uk 
 
Thanks 
 
Sue Henson 
  



From: Gavin Sylvester   
Sent: 05 October 2020 12:24 
To: Eleanor Nicholson  
Cc: Paul Bland  
Subject: RE: Augean - ENRMF Western Extension DCO -draft Statement of Community Consultation 
 
Dear Eleanor, 
  
Both myself and a colleague in the community team have read through the draft SCC and we have 
no comments to make on its contents.   
  
Regards 
  
Gavin Sylvester 
Principal Development Management Officer 
Planning Services 
East Northamptonshire Council  
01832 742082 
  

 
  
East Northamptonshire Council takes the protection of your personal data seriously. Please read our 
Planning Services Privacy Notice for information on how we treat your personal data. 
  
  
  





9. How we will consult  

 

Augean has been operating at ENRMF for 16 years and has well established means of 

ongoing communication and consultation with the community local to the site through the 

site Liaison Group, the Register of Stakeholders, circulation of periodic newsletters and 

annual open days.  The company also has an open door policy which is promoted at every 

opportunity.  The company values the relationships that have been built with the local 

community and sees consultation and public engagement as a constant process.  Not only 

will Augean consult with the local community before the statutory period commences but it 

will continue to communicate thereafter. 

Augean intends for the consultation to be transparent, inclusive and accessible to those 

most likely to be affected by the Proposed Development. Throughout the pre-application 

consultation period there will be opportunities for discussion and comment on the proposals.  

Comments can be made throughout the consultation process, to Augean by email, via the 

company website or by letter in order to provide the maximum opportunity for feedback on 

the proposals.  

Augean had hoped to be able to consult with the local community by arranging for them 

attend a series of face to face events.  However, due to the Covid -19 pandemic and the 

need to take account of present restrictions and future uncertainties regarding what further 

public health advice might be applicable during the consultation period, and how that might 

affect public events it is no longer possible to be confident that we can hold suitably safe 

physical public exhibitions or an open day at present.  The planned consultation 

arrangements will provide equivalent opportunities to conventional methods of consultation 

and will enable the local community to access information about the Proposed Development, 

to ask questions and receive answers from the Augean professional team and to be able to 

comment on the application.  Although many of these opportunities are based on digital 

technology every effort will be made to ensure that those without access to digital methods 

of engagement are given other alternative options to access, question and respond to 

information.  

The range of methods will ensure that the local community will be able to access the 

consultation information.  If anyone is unable to access the information for any reason, 

Augean will work directly with that person to find a solution and provide access to the 

information.   

Augean will seek to identify future opportunities for face to face events once Covid19 

restrictions are relaxed.  All such events will be widely publicised to the local community 

when available.  

The statutory consultation will take place [dates to be confirmed].   

Based on the level and nature of interest shown during and before the statutory consultation 

Augean will continue to engage with interested parties throughout the DCO determination 

process and beyond.  The means of engagement will be determined from responses 

received but will include continued commitment to the Community Liaison Group, periodic 

newsletters and annual open days. 

 

 



Information 

Augean will provide information about the Proposed Development and the details of the 

dates and how to access the consultation through a range of methods:  

• Public Information Leaflet 

Augean will deliver a public information leaflet which will explain the Proposed Development 

to all homes and businesses within the consultation area.  The leaflet will be further 

distributed to other key stakeholders including the Liaison Group members,  elected 

representatives at all levels as well as special interest groups, local community groups and 

organisations such as schools, faith groups and local health and welfare facilities.  The 

leaflet will detail sources of further information and an invitation to participate in the 

consultation with details of how to access information, ask questions and make responses.  

• Posters 

Posters advertising the consultation with details of how to participate  will be displayed in 

available local venues and locations within the consultation area. 

• Newspaper advertisements 

Augean will publish statutory notices in the Stamford Mercury giving details about how to 

access the consultation opportunities 

• Community publications. 

Wherever possible Augean will request that details of the  consultation and any future 

specific events are published in local community and parish magazines. 

• News media 

Augean will issue news releases about the consultation and any future specific events to 

local print and broadcast news media to further raise awareness of the Proposed 

Development in the local community. 

• Social media 

Augean will use its social media platforms to further advertise the consultation and any 

future specific events and availability of consultation documentation.  

• Newsletters 

Augean regularly publishes a community newsletter that is widely distributed to the local 

community and made available on the Augean website.  Advance notice of the Proposed 

Development has been promoted through this publication and any opportunities to engage in  

future specific events will be promoted through this publication. 

• Electronic newsletters 

These are primarily distributed to those on the Register of Stakeholders; a database of 

subscribers who wish to be kept updated about Augean and any opportunities to engage 

with the company, and will be used to promote any future specific events or other 

opportunities to engage with the company as well as signposting the availability of 

consultation documentation or explaining more complex aspects of the Proposed 

Development in detailed topic sheets. 

 



  

 

Engagement 

The engagement opportunities are proposed to facilitate dialogue for those who wish to 

understand more about the Proposed Development.  The proposed means of engagement 

are as follows: 

 

 Exhibitions 

 

The exhibition materials; exhibition boards, supporting documents; factsheets and comments 

sheets will be made available online via the company website wwwaugeanplc.com.  A hard 

copy exhibition pack will be made available in response to requests by email, post or 

telephone for those unable to access online materials.  The contact details to request a pack 

are available at the end of this document. 

   

Opportunities  for explanation and responses to questions about the Proposed Development 

from the project team will be made available.  The online exhibition will incorporate a facility 

to ask questions and receive answers about the Proposed Development from the Augean 

professional team.  For those unable to access digital technology there will be the 

opportunity to request a response to questions via telephone or post. .  

Members of the local community will be offered the opportunity to attend online topic specific 

presentations which will be organised subject to interest expressed. 

Augean would like the views, opinions and comments of the local community to influence 

aspects of the project that are still to be determined and are not fixed by technical necessity, 

legislation or national or local policy.  Comments can be submitted online, by email, or by 

post.   Augean will use the responses received to help consider any changes that should be 

made to the Proposed Development before finalising the application 

• Open Day 

Subject to being able to do so based on further Government advice, a site Open Day may be 

held at ENRMF during Spring 2021for any members of the public wishing to discuss the 

proposals and view the site. This will be promoted nearer the time by the circulation of a flyer 

and advertisements in the local news media. Consideration will be given providing an 

alternative opportunity if restrictions are still in place.  

• Open Door site visits 

Augean usually  operates an open door policy at ENRMF to enable anyone wishing to visit 

the site to see how a modern, highly engineered landfill facility and treatment facilities 

operate.  Due to current Covid19 restrictions this is not possible at the present time but 

subject to further Government advice it is hoped that this can be resumed.  Augean will 

inform Parish Councils and those on the Register of Stakeholders or via the company 

newsletter when this opportunity is available once more.  

 



• Website  

The website www.augeanplc.com/enrmf-planning/ will be used as an accessible method for 

engaging with the consultation  as well as being a resource for all the documentation for the 

Proposed Development.  The website will contain all the materials presented at other 

consultation opportunities and online feedback forms. 

• Additional opportunities 

Augean may hold additional events if considered beneficial in order to enable the local 

community to gain a greater understanding of the Proposed Development and to help them 

respond to the consultation effectively. If Augean decides to do this notice of any additional 

events will be given as soon as possible and with adequate time before the date of the 

event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



From: Eleanor Nicholson  
Sent: 16 October 2020 13:06 
To:  
Subject: Augean - ENRMF Western Extension DCO -draft Statement of Community Consultation 
 
 
 
Dear Phil 
 
As further restrictions now have been put in place due to Covid 19 and there is some uncertainty as 
to whether more stringent measures may be necessary in the coming weeks, we have decided that it 
is not possible to conduct physical consultation events in a  completely safe manner. 
 
We now plan to make the exhibition available online with supporting interactive opportunities but 
are mindful that we need to take account of those unable to access digital technology. 
 
As we have yet to finalise the SoCC we have amended Section 9 of the document which focusses on 
the detail of how we intend to consult with the local community.  
 
I attach a copy of the revised section for you to review.  If you have any further comments regarding 
the proposed changes,  I would be grateful if you could provide them to me by 22 October 2020. 
 
With regard to making documents – either hard or electronic - available at NCC, I assume that there 
is no present capability that would allow you to do so? 
 
Kind regards 
 
Eleanor 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
Eleanor Nicholson 
Managing Partner 
Jennings Nicholson Associates 
52 The Tannery 
Lawrence Street 
YORK 
YO10 3WH 
01904 629210 

 

 
  



EXAMPLE 
From: Eleanor Nicholson  
Sent: 16 October 2020 13:16 
To: Fiona Cowan  

 
Subject: RE: Augean - ENRMF Western Extension DCO -draft Statement of Community Consultation 
 
Dear Fiona 
 
Many thanks for your thoughtful comments which have been incorporated into the publication 
version which will be circulated at the end of October. 
 
As further restrictions now have been put in place due to Covid 19 and there is some uncertainty as 
to whether more stringent measures may be necessary in the coming weeks, we have decided that it 
is not possible to conduct physical consultation events in a  completely safe manner. 
 
We now plan to make the exhibition available online with supporting interactive opportunities but 
are mindful that we need to take account of those unable to access digital technology. 
 
As we have yet to finalise the SoCC we have amended Section 9 of the document which focusses on 
the detail of how we intend to consult with the local community.  
 
I attach a copy of the revised section for you to review.  If you have any further comments regarding 
the proposed changes,  I would be grateful if you could provide them to me by 22 October 2020. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Eleanor 
 
 
 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
Eleanor Nicholson 
Managing Partner 
Jennings Nicholson Associates 
52 The Tannery 
Lawrence Street 
YORK 
YO10 3WH 
01904 629210 

 

 




